
DON
How you doing? 

MAGGIE
I'm doing all right, all rings consisted Considered.

DON
How much have you had to drink? 

MAGGIE
I won't lie to you, Don.

DON
Yes? 

MAGGIE
What? 

DON
You said, "I won't lie to you, Don," and then you 
didn't say anything else.

MAGGIE
I've had a drink.

DON
A whole one? 

MAGGIE
Yeah.

DON
That's too much for you.

MAGGIE
It is not.



DON
Come to 10:00.

MAGGIE
I really appreciate your offer, but I think you're 
offering it because I'm your girlfriend.

DON
What's wrong with that? 

MAGGIE
You're supposed to say, "no, I'm not.

DON
You're just inexperienced. I will coach you up.

MAGGIE
I want to be a part of what Will and MacKenzie are 
trying to do.

DON
Will and MacKenzie are gonna fail.

MAGGIE
Jesus Christ, what's Just because the scenery fell down 
doesn't mean it's not a good play.

DON
Yeah, I don't know what that meant, but I'm not talking 
about tonight. Nobody's gonna watch a classroom.
They'll either be bored or infuriated and you will 
bleed viewers. And my show with Elliot will get moved 
to 8:00. And at that point, I don't know that I'll be 
able to help you. It was your fault.

MAGGIE
Let's break up.



DON
What did I do now? - 

MAGGIE
You were too supportive.

DON
Maggie 

MAGGIE
I feel myself suffocating from your support.

DON
You want truth or support? 

MAGGIE
Did you think I didn't know I fucked up? I've been 
saying it. I have $45,000 in student loans to pay off, 
I spend three weeks' take-home on half a one-bedroom 
apartment the size of a toolshed, and I'm sitting alone 
at a bar with a drink that was made an hour ago. A good 
day is when I have quarters for a dryer. A bad day is 
when I blow a newscast. That's my spectrum. Support is 
what I wanted right then. And I think you're rooting 
for Will to fail. You just said it would be in your 
best interest 

DON
Listen 

MAGGIE
And I know he's not the cuddliest guy in the world, but 
he is trying to do good and he's risking a lot to do 
it, and you and Reese-

DON
Yeah, yeah. Let's break up.



MAGGIE
Don't no, don't go like this. I'm s I'm sorry. I said 
the wrong thing. Don Oh, I'm on fire today.


